
Haiti: Our Great Friend in Need 
 

The earthquakes that struck Haiti last week was the deadliest earthquake in this part of the 
World, and it is believed over 100,000 people were killed. Haiti suffered massive devastation and 
the human suffering is beyond description. This quake has brought about an enormous 
humanitarian crisis: people are sleeping in the streets alongside dead bodies, people are hearing 
the cries of people trapped under rubble, and there is no food or water to go around. Further 
collapse of damaged structures is a frightening continuous treat to the safety of tens of thousands 
of already suffering people.                                                           
 

 
 
We urge our Ethiopian brothers and sisters to give and help as much as possible to the victims of 
this horrendous devastation. The suffering of every single Haitian is ours as well. Let us 
remember how our Haitian brothers and sisters, without exception, helped our cause during the 
Fascist Italian aggression and occupation of our beloved country Ethiopia in 1935-41. Please, 
participate actively in every way you can by denoting money to charitable organizations, and by 
volunteering to Work in the recovery process in Haiti. Please, contact the Red Cross, the Haitian 
Embassy et cetera for such humanitarian purposes. Let us use our wide network of families, 
friends, neighbors, colleagues, and community members for such purpose. It is our duty to help 
our fellow human beings in time of their greatest needs, and it is also our obligation of gratitude to 
the kindness shown to us by Haitian in our time of great need.   
 
 
Thank you All! 
 


